PROPERTY DISTRIBUTION MANAGEMENT AD HOC COMMITTEE
October 2,2018 - 3:00 PM
4th Floor Conference Room
2020 Hampton Street, Columbia, SC 29204

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Dalhi Myers, Chair; Yvonne McBride and Calvin “Chip” Jackson

OTHER COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Bill Malinowski, Jim Manning, Gwen Kennedy and Greg Pearce

OTHERS PRESENT: Michelle Onley, Randy Pruitt, Michael Niermeier, James Hayes, Sandra Yudice, Michael
Byrd, Stacey Hamm, Chris Cowan, Harry Polis and Brandon Madden

CALL TO ORDER - Ms. Myers called the meeting to order at approximately 3:01 PM.

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA - Ms. McBride moved, seconded by Ms. Myers, to adopt the agenda as

published. The vote in favor was unanimous.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: September 18, 2018 - Ms. McBride moved, seconded by Ms. Myers, to

approve the minutes as distributed. The vote in favor was unanimous.

Outbrief of Staff Property Use Recommendations:

Report from Staff on who bares the cost of up fitting/design/building of a 911 Communication
Center (Note: Should come from RCSD) - Dr. Yudice stated the memo contained in the agenda
packet was provided by Michael Niermeier, Capital Projects Manager. He has answered some
questions the committee had last week.

Mr. Niermeier stated the first question posed was, “Who bears the cost of upfitting for any
additional costs over $2 millionin reference to them 911 Communication Center?”

Ms. Myers stated we discussed that and you had found, on some of these proposals, that there
were other options. She inquired if Mr. Niermeier was going to discuss those now or later.

Mr. Niermeier stated they were going to discuss them as they come up. There is the $2 million
that can be used for upfitting. Is there going to be more required? More than likely. At the
writing of this, he did not have a solid answer outside of potential grant funding in the future.
There is a special revenue fund used to purchase equipment and pay for maintenance for the
system that may come into play here. Outside of debt financing, he does not have any further
information on what it could be used for, at the moment. It requires a deeper dive by the staff,
and looking at everything in its entirety.

Dr. Yudice stated, itis her understanding, is that the Sheriff's Department has somebody
dedicated to look for grant funding.

Ms. McBride stated, at this point, we can say that any additional costs over the $2 millionwe do
not have the funding for.
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Dr. Yudice stated that is correct. We will have to seek State or Federal grant funds, or issue
debt.

Ms. Myers inquired about equipment where there is already aline item in the Capital
Improvement Plan.

Dr. Yudice inquired of Mr. Byrd if we included a request in the Capital Improvement Plan.
Mr. Byrd stated there was a request for replacement equipment, for the 911 System.

Ms. Myers inquired as to what that number is.

Mr. Byrd stated he did not have the figure off the top of his head.

Ms. Myers stated, logically, those dollar amounts would be shifted to upfitting.

Mr. Byrd stated, for clarification, the costs we put into the Capital Improvement Plan would
have be incurred whether we move to a new facility. It is system oriented.

Ms. Myers stated, she agreed with Mr. Byrd, to the extent, that those are already allocated
dollars for the purpose of equipment for the center. Wherever the center is, the dollars follow.
So, those dollars could conceivably be put to use here, as dollars for equipment.

Mr. Hayes stated the Capital Improvement Plan has not been approved by Council, so there has
not been any dollars appropriated by Council.

Ms. Myers stated, for clarification, the plan that you are developing has dollars for equipment.
In that plan, those dollars have to spent, no matter where the facility is, because we have to
have the equipment. Therefore, those dollars would follow the building.

Ms. McBride inquired if we could assume the dollars, if allocated or approved, would cover the
costs in this facility for equipment.

Mr. Byrd stated he believes it would cover some, but itis very limited in the scope of what
those dollars could be used for because they are subscriber fees coming from the State.

Ms. McBride stated so it would cover some costs, but we do not know what additional costs
there would be. So, there is another question about having the financial funding for the
additional cost of the equipment.

Mr. Byrd stated there is pending litigation that Richland County isinvolved in which several
counties to have the telephone companies pay them additional revenue we believe they owe
use. Those funds could probably be used in this project.

Mr. Pearce stated when Chief Cowan was developing the pro forma for the 911 Center he was

given $2 millionto work with. He inquired ifthe Sheriff's Department had done any pro forma
on retrofitting Best Buy. He stated he just finds it odd that we put aside $2 million, and nobody
seems to know what it is going to cost to renovate.

Chief Cowan stated the original $2 million was actually allocated for moving the laboratory. It
was never for the 911 Center. The Sheriff’s position is that we should take the $2 million to
support the overall project of the emergent need for the lab, and communications. And,
subsequently, for what we talked about with Probation, Pardon and Parole. We have done
some cost analysis of what it would take to upfit alab and communications. However, itis next
to impossible to identify costs when we do not know where we will be.
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Ms. Myers stated, for clarification, last week we specifically asked that given there were
several optional locations to get a projected cost, based on each location, so we could then
decide what was most cost effective. Obviously, we know that nothing can be nailed down until
we have a building, but the whole point of the prior discussion, unless she is mistaken, is that
we need costs for each of these proposed places before we can make a reasonable
recommendation.

Mr. Malinowski stated all along it has been his understanding when we talk about this $2
million that itis for a building. This is the first he is hearing, from Chief Cowan, that the $2
millionwas for the lab, but they have decided to move it over to this. He requested to
determine where this was appropriated and voted on by Council.

Dr. Yudice stated, if you recall, when we were negotiating with SCANA last year, Council
approved $2 million; $1.3 for purchasing the property and $700,000 for the crime lab. Since
the SCANA property did not go through, we kept the $2 millionin the property acquisition.
That is where the $2 millionis coming from.

Mr. Malinowski stated that raises a question to him. It sounds like we are willingto put $1.3
milliontoward a building and $700,000 toward the lab. We need to find out which it was then.

Mr. Niermeier stated the next question was upfit costs. Without an exact location, using
generality and industry standards, costs usually range from about $175 - $250 sq. ft,
depending on the conditions of the building. The next one was exploring the possibility of
buying the Best Buy at less than the price. That is off the table. The Sheriff made a decision that
he is no longer interested in the Best Buy property.

Ms. Myers inquired how that is off the table if the Property Distribution Management group
did not say... This is what we got to before when she said there is so many moving parts and we
are not being informed.

Dr. Yudice stated Sheriff Lott contacted her last week and she met with him on Friday. Because
of the slow process on purchasing the Best Buy, Sheriff Lott requested the Sears building be
used for these operations. She also found out on Friday that the Burlington store was a
previous JC Penney store and was built to California Seismic Standards. She inquired if the
Sheriff would be interested in putting the operations in the Burlington, instead of Sears, and he
responded he that would be a good possibility. Also, we found out on Friday that the crime lab
could be on one floor.

Mr. Livingston stated, for clarification, Dr. Yudice was talking about the 911 Center first,
correct.

Dr. Yudice stated the crime lab and 911 Center. Because of the different operations, they do not
have to be on the same floor, but they can be separated and the Burlington store provides that
opportunity to have separation between the crime lab and the communication center. The
other feature that Burlington has is a basement, which is protected more than the Sears
building.

Ms. McBride stated, not to be disrespectful, she thought the purpose of this committee was to
look at the different properties that we have, and determine the best use. That was part of the
reason that we asked these materials to be prepared for us. Now out of the blue, because there
are a lot of other options that we had discussed for Burlington and Sears, but we put all those
options aside sowe could look at the total needs of the County. To come and make a
recommendation, that rather than use the Best Buy, we move the crime lab to the Burlington
and Sears building is way offline. She is really concerned about that unless that is purely a
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recommendation, but she is concerned that we even considered it without coming back before
the committee.

Dr. Yudice stated they are not telling the committee. They are bringing this information to the
committee. The committee requested that we provide a staff recommendation, and that is
what we are recommending. The committee has the prerogative to make that decision on
which property would be more beneficial for these operations.

Ms. McBride stated she is not saying she disagrees with the recommendation, but it should
have been a part. To come straight out and throw Best Buy out, which we want to honor the
Sheriff’s desire, but that should have done, and then we would look at, with the Sheriff, the best
place we have property for, based on the recommendation.

Mr. C. Jackson stated he thinks ifthe committee is going to be effective, as a committee, then
the conversation and discussion, and the decisions to be made by the committee, and
recommended to the full Council, if the full Council is going to become the committee, then we
should say that and let this become a committee of the whole. That is how he feels today. He
feels there isa committee that has been defined and identified, but there is a full Council that is
involved in the committee’s work. He knows we get invited to all committee meetings. He has
gone to some that he was not a member of the committee. But, to the extent, that the
committee’s work, which is so germane to what we are going to come back to Council with has
now, in his opinion, has been modified makes him wonder and question whether or not there
is any legitimacy that remains with the committee. And, ifthere isnot, and this is going to be a
committee of the whole, and all 11 members of Council are going to do it, then let’s just say
that. Scrap this committee and invite all 11 members of Council to every committee meeting
going forward, but let's not pretend that the committee is making some decisions when it
seems, and feeling like, decisions are being made, some Council members are informed, and
others are not. Now we are here in the committee meeting, hearing for the first time, that
recommendations/decisions are being brought to a group of us. He finds it really interesting
that we are all here today to have that conversation. If we are going to become a committee of
the whole, of the full Council, let’s just say that and he will welcome the input and vote of all
the other Council members that are not currently members of the committee.

Mr. Madden stated, given we are in negotiations with the sellers of the Best Buy property, so
that staff is clear on how we transmit whatever action the committee, or Council, wants to take
on this matter, if we could speak about this is in Executive Session.

Ms. Myers stated she recommends holding this item until the end of the meeting, and then go
into Executive Session. She stated she shares Ms. McBride’s concern. She thinks she expressed
her concern to Dr. Yudice when they were developing the agenda. She stated the whole point
of what the committee asked staff to do, and the whole point of the committee, is we have to
evaluate options and present those to our colleagues, as recommendation from the committee.
If everybody is going to come in and veto this and veto that before we even have any
information, or any idea of what the best recommendation ought to be, in some ways itis a
waste of time.

Mr. Niermeier stated, based on the Sheriff's discussionwith Administration and staff, the
recommendation would be not to move forward with that.

Ms. McBride stated she wanted to make it clear we are dealing with the process right now.

Report from RCSD on funding for new crime lab - Mr. Niermeier stated the question is, “What
would be the impact of upfit of the Best Buy?” He stated they did not have the expertise to
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determine that, sothey cannot give the committee a good answer. He thinks some of the
recommendations when we get to the next topic will bring clarity to that.

Perform a comprehensive engineering assessment of the three Columbia Place Mall properties
[ACTION] - Mr. Niermeier stated they have worked on a substantial recommendation on usage
of the properties. In order to intelligently move forward, we need to assess what we have,
what condition itis, and what we think we want to use it for can provide the data and
numbers, in which we can move forward. The initiating recommendation isto contract out
with an A&E to look at the buildings over at Columbia Place Mall to see what condition they
are, what kind of costs we could realize for upfitting them for use for office space, 911
Communications Center, Health Department use, etc. He stated the committee was provided
some backup data that Operational Services had done earlier. They are not professional
engineers, which he thinks is needed to do a solid, honest assessment. In short, the
recommendation isto letthem contract out for an engineering firm to go and do a substantial
assessment of the 3 buildings the County owns at Columbia Place Mall.

Ms. Myers stated based on our conversation lasttime we asked if staff could present some
options for space use, with specifics. And, information as to what County services that are
being provided, and their space needs, could be moved to any of these spaces. She stated staff’s
response is you want an engineering design firm to come in and answer those very basic
questions.

Mr. Niermeier stated they have put forth a recommendation for the 3 properties, but you also
asked for real costs.

Ms. Myers stated for that they just wanted a bright line of where we could start.
Mr. Niermeier stated, honestly, that is the starting point.

Dr. Yudice stated separate from the agenda staff provided a memorandum with those
recommendations.

Ms. Myers stated, two minutes ago, Dr. Yudice said we are going to recommend that we use
one of these two buildings for the Sheriff’s properties. And, now Mr. Niermeier is saying we are
not going make a recommendation on any of the buildings until we get an engineering analysis.
She stated sheread the confidential memo that was sent on Friday. She is confused as to what
you are suggesting today.

Dr. Yudice stated they are suggesting, ifthey make this recommendation to the committee,
they need a firm to tell us if this is the best usage of this facility. She stated they are not the
experts in these kind of operations. They can tell you Burlington is good for 911 and crime lab,
but we need the confirmation from the experts.

Mr. Niermeier stated they have said, in their minds and their assessment, we could use a
Dillards for County Administration. They have said in their assessment we could use a
Burlington for a911 or EOC. Then Sears’ initial plans were for Health Department and other
State agencies. However, we are talking about an approximately 40 year building that could
require some work. If we have a limited budget we need to know where we can spend our
money. A solid engineering assessment would allow us to really see how we could best spend
our money, and get something out of it.

Ms. Myers stated, for clarification, what staff is wanting to do is collapse what was sent to the
committee on Friday, with what you are saying today, and ask this committee to forward a
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proposal to the Council to allow for an engineering study to see if your proposal to use the
space, as you recommended, is acceptable.

Ms. McBride stated part of the charge that the committee had was to look at the needs that we
have, and based on those needs, to prioritize those needs. We would fit that into this plan, and
the whole logic of where things would go. For example, we talked about HR not having enough
room enough space. We talked about DSS being in dire need of being removed from the place
where they are. D]] does not have space. We have some immediate needs that the Council
needs to address. These are not something that is just coming up; they have been there for a
long time. As a priority, we need to look at those immediate needs, and those high priority
needs sothat we can decide the things we have to address. This is the money we have to
address these because they have been in existence for along time. And, then fititinto the plan.

Ms. Myers stated staff wants instruction from the committee as to whether or not they can go
forward with an engineering plan, but she does not think they have clarity on the information
that they asked for. She understands they have an urgent need for the Sheriff's Department,
which will be discussed separately. In her opinion, she thinks itis premature without the
prioritization that Ms. McBride asked for last time, and having that be the overlay for those
suggested uses. She stated some people are bursting at the seams.

Mr. C. Jackson stated he believes that puts itin the correct order, if we can come to some
consensus on what are the highest priority needs in the County, in terms of space. And,
secondly, what space do we have available that can meet those needs. Thirdly, what will it cost
utilizing those existing spaces to meet those needs. That is how he sees it, and why he said at
the last meeting he did not care what type or label we had in the past on it. We own property in
Columbia Place. We own property in other locations. Can they meet the existing needs of some
of the prioritized areas that are suffering, as Ms. McBride said, so desperately for space? That
to him is what should drive the process, and makes more sense, in terms of whether or not we
can get done what has been identified as needs that need to be done, and have been needs for
such a long period of time.

Ms. Myers inquired if they have put together a prioritization.

Dr. Yudice stated she asked the Chairwoman, and she has not responded.
Ms. Myers stated she meant staff.

Dr. Yudice stated they have not, but they will develop it.

Mr. Niermeier stated the original version of the memorandum was more lined that way, but
after meeting and getting buy-in from others, they synthesized it down to these 5 bullets of
recommendations for this committee. We just talked about #1, which was the engineering
study for the mall, with some suggested uses. He stated #2 was, based on our discussions, a
blue ribbon panel to work the Judicial Campus issue, and get buy-in from the community on
this to determine what the best location is for the new Judicial Campus.

Ms. Myers stated, without the document we asked staff for, it is schizophrenic to be
discussing...we are moving from...we do not have a starting point. The starting point is the
document the committee asked for the last time with priorities, needs, and suggestions. We are
discussing everything in a vacuum without that. Itis a headless hydra. Itis just everywhere
without a focus. We do not have the benefit of what staff has, which is being in it every day.
Staff hears from the different stakeholders every day what their space needs are. She stated
staff probably hears from DJJ, DSS, and all the State agencies all the time about their
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constraints, as well as the County stakeholders. We do not hear from them as frequently, sowe
do not know how to look at it without some information.

Dr. Yudice stated they will develop that document for the next meeting.
Ms. McBride stated, if possible, if we can have some subjective data to support that need.

Ms. Myers stated, to her colleagues, she does not think there is any intent that they not
participate. She thinks what Mr. C. Jackson was suggesting...

Mr. Livingston stated he got here late, so he did not know where he was coming from.

Ms. Myers stated she thinks the concern was that we were getting hodgepodge information.
We are not sure where it is coming from. His concern is that we have directed the staff to do a
set of tasks, and they have come back and we have whipsawed the other way. We do not know
where that came from, so we are a little confused.

Mr. C. Jackson stated he wanted it to be real clear that if there had been any change in direction
from our lengthy meeting two weeks ago, the committee should be informed of that. He feels it
is our responsibility to take it back to full Council. He stated he was hearing things today for
the first time that maybe he was the only one being surprised at hearing it. And, if he was not,
then he is glad to know that. As a committee member, if we are going to open it up and have
everyone be a part of deciding whether the Sheriff will use Best Buy or not, he is fine with that,
but let’s say that. To come in and hear it today like he did, as a committee, put him at an
extreme disadvantage. That is all he was saying. Let the committee members hear, and be
informed of any of those kinds of major changes. The prioritization, a conversation we had
with the committee. We cannot prioritize in this room. If we are going to do it that way with all
11 Council members, then let's do it that way. Let’s all sit down and prioritize what is going to
be the best use of all the space, including Columbia Place Mall. He has no problem with that,
but he does not want to be called a committee dealing with space distribution when the
conversation becomes much bigger, and the committee has not been informed of the
recommendation.

Ms. Myers stated Dr. Yudice told her on Friday that someone had suggested that, and she said
exactly the same thing she is saying now. “That is out of order” because the committee gave
staff instructions. Do what we asked you to do, so we can get those answers, and then move
forward.

Mr. Livingston stated he has not any conversation with anybody about this with the exception
of Mr. Niermeier, and that was simply to ask him what happened at the last meeting. He stated
whatever the committee is talking about, do not include him.

Mr. C. Jackson inquired ifthe Chair had been informed of the decision the Sheriff made
regarding removing Best Buy.

Chief Cowan stated the only person we have talked to is Dr. Yudice.

Dr. Yudice stated that was at the request of Sheriff Lott. He met with her first, and she asked
him to give her the opportunity to inform the committee about the discussion that we had on
Friday afternoon. She stated the information is being brought forward today, based on her
discussion with Sheriff Lott on Friday.

Ms. Myers stated, for clarification, the decision was made because he thought it was taking too
long to get in the building.
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Dr. Yudice stated the process to get the Best Buy facility is too slowand he needed a facility for
the 911 Center.

Ms. Kennedy stated she was confused, like Mr. Livingston, because she thought that all
members had the right to come to any committee meeting that we had. She did not think they
would make the final decision for the committee. That would be the committee’s choice and
they would bring it back to the full body, who would make that decision. As she has said
before, decisions are made by 11 people and not 3 or 4. That's why she was confused. We have
always been allowed to come to any meeting.

Ms. Myers stated she was welcome here.

Ms. Kennedy stated she is not trying to be funny, but she knows according to regulations that
she is welcome at any meeting she attends. As one Council member was told, he was not
welcome at a meeting. She attended that meeting. Because, as an elected official, she has the
right to go to any meeting that is held in Richland County, and put her 2 cents in. And, she will
continue until she is not elected anymore.

Mr. C. Jackson stated his nerves are alittle more frayed as a result of his experience with the
Interim Administrator Committee he served on. He felt very strongly, and he still does, that the
Interim Administrator Committee work was interpreted differently by full Council than it was
by several members of that committee. He simply is still lingering with that in his head. If his
comments were misinterpreted, he wants you to know where they are coming from, from that
experience he had just a few weeks ago.

Ms. Myers stated all the people in the room are welcome. All of the Council members are
welcome to speak, and participate however they like. There is no desire on our part to exclude.
She thinks the shock we got was the plan we put together at the last meeting had been derailed
between that meeting and this one. And, we were not on board with that. She thinks that was
what you were hearing more than anything. She stated to please not take that as an effort to
exclude. Definitely for her, she would never intend that. She apologized if that is how it came
across. It was the shock of not having the instructions followed.

Proposal for “Blue Ribbon” style committee for Courthouse [ACTION] - Ms. Myers stated this

got tabled the last time because we were trying to get a handle on all the space needs, and
recommendations from staff. We were planning to move on that once we had a handle on what
the space was. She would expect that we would provide to them some direction, as to what we
think we have and then ask for their suggestions, but we cannot do that right now.

Dr. Yudice stated the “Blue Ribbon” was specifically for the Courthouse.

Ms. McBride stated, at this time, she sees all of this as a part of the Property Management
Committee. A lot of what is decided about the other needs that the County has will also be
addressed with the Courthouse. At this point, until we get some more clarity and a needs
assessment, she isnot able to make a definite decision regarding what needs to be done. We
are still trying to gather all of the information needed.

Ms. Myers stated she is alittle bit frustrated. We had a really productive meeting last time, and
we were hoping to move forward with these things, but we cannot do that without the
information. She does think it isa good suggestion, but there is no way to act on that without
the information we have asked for.
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Requested relocation of HRD to 2000 Hampton - Ms. Myers stated we asked last time, with regard
to this, because of the mental health issue and them not having a space, that we come back with some
information on other options.

Dr. Yudice stated the request was for Human Resources to move across the building. That will entail
reallocating some other agencies that are located in that building.

Ms. Myers stated there were 2 questions raised when we met last. First, had anyone broached this with
mental health? And the answer was no. Second, because we did not want to scare them, and make them
think we were going to throw them out with them having no place to go, what were the suggested
relocation sites for HR or mental health? Itis the same question we asked last time about where things
could be put. Where we have space. What we could do with those spaces.

Dr. Yudice stated the recommendation would be the same as last time.

Mr. Madden stated one option we talked internally about was approaching DHEC and the space they
have on the 3rd and 4t floors of the Public Health building to see if we can consolidate their offices to
open up space to move mental health into that space.

Ms. Myers inquired about how much space that is.

Mr. Madden stated we want to start that conversation and see because they are hodgepodge through
there. They are not in just one place. Before we even get to the point of asking DHEC, we wanted to
make sure the committee was okay.

Ms. Myers stated she tries not to get agitated, but she is a little agitated now because we are 5 items in
and everything we asked last time we are asking again today. She thinks we said last time to tell us
where there is space on that side, how much and what could go there.

Ms. McBride stated this is an urgent need for Human Resources to have additional space.
Dr. Yudice stated they are really in need of a space.

Ms. McBride stated they are in need of space. They have been livingwith the space they have all this
time. She inquired why itis sourgent for them to have additional space right now.

Dr. Yudice stated there is no urgency, but ifyou go to HR you will see there are 2 or 3 people in one
office. With the proposal they are bringing to Council about the onsite health and wellness center, the
thinking was that it would be better for HR to be closeto the clinic in the Health Department building.

Ms. McBride stated given there are needs that we are looking at, and priorities we will establish. Staff is
saying that in the interim that all of this is needed to address where we are because we are supposed to
be looking at the priorities and the needs, and then developing our plan. She is trying to fit that into the
whole plan, and she is not able to put that together unless there is an urgent need for it.

Dr. Yudice stated itis not an emergency, but itis the confinement of coming to work on a daily basis
that we are trying alleviate. They are trying to improve the employee morale with this approach.

Ms. Myers requested staff to do 3 specific things on this item. With the space at 2000 Hampton, give us
an analysis of what is empty. How much space that is, and where it is? How much space is required for
the clinic? How much space is required for HR? What offices have we allocated that could be
consolidated to create more space? Is there dead space they could use? And, what other options are
there for HR to put them in proximity to a health center or co-locate a health center and HR in another
County-owned facility that is reasonably close? Those are the questions that were asked last time. If
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staff could answer those that would helpful. What is the proposed timeline for the proposed health
clinic?

Dr. Yudice stated potentially the Spring 2019.

Ms. Myers stated we need to look at the overall square footage is, who is using what space, and what
space is open, so we will know if you are planning to move 20 HR heads and they have 28 offices. There
isnot enough space here, but there might be space there. We need to know what the space is there, and
what isrequired. Please do not tell mental health is moving because we do not have that information.
We have not even suggested that. We want to know what space there is,and where people might be
able to be.

Ms. McBride inquired if this is going to be an extravagant cost to expand or move.

Dr. Yudice stated she does not think so.

Mr. Madden inquired about which one.

Ms. McBride stated HR and the wellness center that we are looking at. Because she is wondering about
the costs with this, and then we are looking at a projected cost, in case this is one of the priority needs
for the other buildings we talked about at Columbia Place Mall.

Mr. Malinowski inquired if the committee is also asking to come back with a cost.

Ms. Myers requested that the costalso be brought back.

Donation of Property from RSD2 at 7561 Brookfield Road, Parcel R16915-01-17

a. Environmental Assessment Phase 1 on the 18.8 acre parcel on Brookfield Road [ACTION] - Mr.
Niermeier stated the property was in Council District 8 in the Dentsville Magistrate District. He
stated the question was raised if there were any hazards on the property. There are two (2)
parcels there. The one parcel, which is a fully wooded lot without any structures. There are no
obvious hazards, but they have not been authorized to do any due diligence. If the
recommendation isto move forward, then they can move forward with the Phase [
assessment.

Ms. Myers inquired about which property Mr. Niermeier is referencing.

Mr. Niermeier stated it would be the Brookfield Road property across from Richland Northeast
High School.

Dr. Yudice stated this is a proposed donation from the school district. We are asking the
committee to allow us to have an environmental assessment of the property that we could
potentially use for the magistrate office, and not accept the other property.

Ms. Myers inquired if there is a cost associated for the environmental assessment.

Dr. Yudice responded in the affirmative.

Ms. Myers inquired if the cost was provided.

Mr. Niermeier stated approximately $3,000 - $4,000.
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Ms. Myers stated she would like to forward it to Council with a recommendation from this
committee, but not without cost information.

Ms. McBride inquired if there is a facility on Brookfield for the magistrate office.

Mr. Pruitt responded itis all green land. There has never been there, as far as he knows.
Ms. McBride inquired about how far this is from the Decker magistrate office.

Mr. Pruitt stated itis approximately 2 - 3 miles.

Ms. McBride inquired who recommended the magistrate office to be located here.

Mr. Pruitt stated he initially suggested it because it is in the Chief Magistrate’s district. When
he went there and did the due diligence on the property, he observed nothing that would be of
an environmental impact.

Ms. McBride inquired if the Chief Magistrate is aware of this.
Mr. Pruitt stated he was not aware of this.

Ms. McBride stated, for clarification, the Chief Magistrate is not aware of it. Initially that
magistrate office was supposed to be on O’Neill Court, which isin District 3. She does not know
of any other magistrate offices near because they moved the Upper Township Magistrate out
of District 3 to District 7. So, we are just moving magistrate office around, and making
recommendations. Not looking at the convenience or location for other people within Richland
County, and not discussing this with the Chief Magistrate.

Ms. Myers stated when we talked about this before...

Mr. Madden stated they had conversations with Judge Edmond about this property. It
originated with the retrofitting of the O’Neill Court property. The cost to retrofit the O’Neill
Court property was extremely high because of the layout of the property. The Dentsville
Magistrate was originally set to be on the O’Neill Court property. This property came as an
option. It was discussed with Chief Magistrate Edmond. He expressed some desire not to use
the O’Neill Court property because of the costs, and that he did not have any objections to the
committee looking at this as an option, which is the only reason it was placed as an option
after Operational Services performed an assessment. Once they talked with Judge Edmond,
and he said he did not have an objection to it, then we made the decision this was something
appropriate to include as a recommendation.

Ms. McBride stated she needs to talk with Judge Edmond because she is not sure about her
conversation with him on this. In addition, we have the O’Neill Court property, which isjust
going to be sitting there not being used at all.

Mr. Madden stated, in the confidential memorandum, there is alist of recommendations. One
of the recommendations isto use the O’Neill Court property to house DJJ. Operations Services
reviewed that space and it could be used. The donated property could give an option for the
Dentsville Magistrate and the O’Neill Court would still be utilized for County operations.

Ms. Myers stated the confidential memorandum should not have been marked confidential.
Some of itis quite public. It is what we own. There was one section in there that discussed a
potential acquisition. The rest of the memorandum was just property in the public domain.
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What Mr. Madden was talking about was not buying or selling anything. It was just a possible
use.

Ms. McBride stated she remembered reading it, but she left it when she got to the section
prioritizing the needs, and forgot about it.

Mr. Manning stated when the Dentsville Magistrate had an office, and it had to be moved out of
that office, what district was that in?

Ms. McBride stated she had no idea.

Ms. Myers inquired as to where it was.

Mr. Manning stated it was in the old shopping center where Kroger and Target used to be.
Mr. Pearce stated it was where the Decker Center is now.

Mr. Manning stated he is not asking about the Central Magistrate Court. He is talking about the
Dentsville Magistrate. Like all the other magistrates, they have their own office. He is just
asking when they had their own office, what district was itlocated in? He stated it was in
District 8, and it has been floating ever since because it has not had alocation. It had to move
out from where it was for the County to do the construction on the building that is currently
there. In that process, is when the County purchased the property on O’Neill Court, and
theoretically moving it out of District 8. He was not looking at how we best serve the citizens.
Everybody feltlike that was a good location, and that was good for him for the County.

Ms. McBride stated she did not care ifit was in District 10, 12, or 13. She was speaking of the
movements from one district to another where District 3, in close proximity to the people in
District 3, would be losing 2 magistrate offices. The other thing, she was thinking erroneously
the Central Magistrate office housed the Dentsville Magistrate within that.

Mr. Manning stated itis temporarily there because it was temporarily on Huger Street.

Memo from COMET - Proposal for Columbia Place Mall Connection Protection Zone

EXECUTIVE SESSION

a. Report on the party interested in purchasing the Cushman Road property - Mr. Niermeier

stated the interested is present, and are invited to talk about it.
Dr. Yudice stated this item will be taken up later under Executive Session.

b. Purchase of the Best Buy on Two Notch Road [ACTION]

c. Report back on the proposed sale of 26.5 acre tract at the north end of Paso Fino Drive

ADJOURNMENT - The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:01 PM.
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